
MID CHESHIRE HOSPITALS

Minutes of the Joint Consultation and Negotiation Committee - 15.03.2001.

Present:
Staff Side

M Davies, ACB


F Hazlehurst, CSP

B Jones, Unison, FTO 

J Hill, Unison


J Monckton, BOS

M Sheen, RCM



Management Side

M Donald, Director of Corporate Development

D Goodwin, Director of Finance

J Park, Director of Operations, in the chair 

J Workman, Personnel Manager

Apologies for Absence:



J Clarke, Unison



S Clayton, Training & Development Manager 

A Crawford, UCATT


C Farmer, MSF

S Flanagan, RCN

K Holbourn, Director of Nursing 

K McDonagh, BDA

J Meadows, RCN

T Redfern, BMA

S Yates, Chief Executive

9/01
QUORUM

The fact that management would again be short of a quorum had been discussed by joint secretaries.  Staff Side expressed their continued disappointment. It was noted that, from April, a further Associate Executive Director would be in post.  This would increase management's ability to meet the quorum.  It was agreed that meetings would, in future, take place on the same day as the Trust Management Executive meeting (revised dates listed at the end of these minutes).

10/01 
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

These were accepted as a correct record. 

11/01 
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
i) Car Parking

Mr Park confirmed that the chicane should be in place by the end of the financial year.   A meeting would take place to discuss the first report from the travel plan adviser.  The meeting would include staff involvement.  There was a discussion on the closure of the access road to the staff car park whilst the temporary mortuary was hoisted into place.  Staff Side reported that the notice to managers had not been passed on to their staff.  Mr Park said he would remind managers of the need to communicate information to their staff.

ii) Theatre Project

Mr Workman reported that there would be a joint meeting later in the day.  JCNC delegated authority to those involved to reach and implement an agreement.  The outcome would be reported to the next JCNC meeting for information and, if appropriate, ratification.

iii) Linen Services, Catering & Accommodation

It had been agreed that the bonus rate should be increased to 25% in line with other areas of the Trust.  A list of names of the staff concerned had been agreed with Mrs Clarke. 

As the Trust had been successful in its tender for the contract to provide Linen Services in Shropshire, it was agreed that Linen Services would no longer be a standing item on the JCNC agenda.

A schedule for the catering contract was available and would be shared with the nominated staff representative.

On accommodation, the best offer from a Housing Association would soon be finalised.  This would be compared with other options, including accommodation at Leighton Park.  There remained a long way to go before decisions were made.  Staff involvement in this process had proved very useful and would continue.  A questions and answers sheet would be produced for residents.

iv) Long Service and Retirement Awards

The proposal that the awards should be funded from exchequer was still under consideration in the budget setting process.  Mr Goodwin said that, regardless of the decision in 2001, these payments could not simply cease if trust funds were exhausted.  This eventuality would have to be properly planned for.

v) Pathology

Mr Workman said that the revised arrangements were being worked in Haematology and Microbiology.  Some final points were under discussion in Biochemistry.

vi) Policies

The drafts of the capability policy and the equality and diversity policy were agreed for recommendation to the Trust Board.

vii)  Internet Policy

Mr Goodwin stated that there had been no further progress on this policy.  The Trust's intranet site was now accessible. The internet site was due soon.  Training had started.  The Internet Group would meet again in the near future.

viii)  Investors In People

It had not been possible to arrange a separate session to discuss these reports.  IIP links with the staff opinion survey, the results of which would be available soon.

ix) Staff Fitness Facilities

A letter from Congleton BC was noted.  Further details would be sought.

x) Mortality Figures - Good Hospital Guide

The Trust's analysis would be circulated with the minutes.

xi) Pay 2001/02

The claim for HCA was confirmed as follows:

a)  The same basic percentage increase as nursing staff;

b) Three days extra holiday between five & ten years service rather than two;


c) The same percentage premiums for unsocial hours as nursing staff.

Management would respond to this claim as soon as possible.

It was agreed that PAMs and N&M staff who have been awarded one or two discretionary points should retain that number of discretionary points when the April 2001 pay deal was implemented.

12/01
WORKING TOGETHER 

£25,000 - Improving the Working Environment

About £9000 had been allocated on TV equipment and installation, pictures and a range of minor items for VIN.  Arrangements had been made to carry over about £16000.

Employee Opinion Survey

The full results were awaited.  The response rate had been 32% which was less than last year.  Discussion would take place when the report was received.  Ms Hazlehurst reported that, in some areas, the questionnaires had been left uncollected.

Staff Involvement

The Trust's committee structure remained under review.  It was noted the Commission for Health Improvement would be visiting the hospital in July.  Staff representatives would be involved.  Developments on security - the car park contract and security technology - meant that it would be sensible to discuss the ways in which security could be improved without staff feeling that the changes were intrusive.  A Staff Side nominee would be sought.

Improving Working Lives

The Trust had submitted its Improving Working Lives pledge.  A bid, with two other trusts, for a child care co-ordinator was being prepared.  If possible, the role would be extended to cover other areas of dependant care.  Data on care facilities in the area were being collected.  A presentation on self rostering was being arranged through directorate managers. 

Ward Nurse Staffing Review

Executives said that they had not yet seen the second review report.

13/01 
FINANCIAL POSITION & ACTIVITY LEVELS
Mr Goodwin referred to the circulated performance report.  Unfortunately some pages had been missed out in the copying.  Emergency work remained high with elective work squeezed.   Waiting list initiative work should move the Trust towards its target position.  This would tend to concentrate on smaller, simpler work.  Disposable instruments, required in the light of CJD, were now becoming available.  In January and February, there had been about 20 blocked beds.  The financial position for 2000/01 was good, with monies being spent on health and safety issues, equipment replacement and waiting list reduction.

For 2001/02, the region had declared a deficit of £70 million.  This was mirrored across the country.  By concentrating on three targets - financial balance, winter pressures and waiting lists, the deficit reduced to £35 million.  Meeting with ministers to discuss the consequences were taking place.  

14/01 
WORKFORCE PLANNING

It was agreed that the draft workforce plan would be shared with Staff Side.  In next year's workforce planning cycle, directorate based staff involvement would be encouraged.  The Staff Side welcomed involvement at directorate level and said that they would report back if it happened.

15/01 
NEW DEAL - VOLUNTARY OPTION 

Mr Park described this scheme, designed to help  people to return to work, acting in a voluntary role as a stepping stone.  Volunteers must not be seen as replacements for permanent staff. It was agreed that the Trust should take part. 

16/01 
HEALTH & SAFETY UPDATE 

A list of areas that would be visited by the HSE had been circulated via the management channels and to the Health and Safety Committee.  The HSE could, however, look at any area at all.

17/01
JLNC MINUTES 

These were received.  There was discussion about the number of public car parking spaces the Trust needed to meet demand.

Margaret Sheen was stepping down as the lead RCM representative and JCNC member.  All members of the Committee thanked Margaret for her excellent work.

DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS 

New dates have been agreed for future meetings.  These fall on TME days.

24 May 2001, 26 July 2001, 27 September2001, 22 November 2001.

From 9.00 
Staff Side pre meeting

  LCR

9.30

Management Side pre meeting  Office of Director of Corporate Development

10.00 

Joint Meeting


  LCR

11.45 

Latest Finish

